
MARCH, 2025 WWW.VALVECHATTER.ORG

NOTES 
FROM THE 

PRESIDENT 

VALVE CHATTER  

MARCH  2025,Newsletter Volume 30, Issue 03
Regional Group #148 of the Early Ford  

V-8 Club of America, Inc

1

DAN CASTELLINI

It was great to see all who turned out for the February /Valentines Day 
meeting at Richie’s Diner. Thanks to Steve.  Wells, Audit Chairman the 
annual audit report. Greg Lowry,  Treasurer followed with his detailed annual 
budget report and projections for 2025. Bob Davis, Membership Director 
reported on renewals and efforts to reach new members.  Congratulations 
to the Opportunity Drawing winner, Sharon McClelland. The winner of our 
Ladies Only Valentines drawing was Janet Harris who received a beautiful 
flower arrangement. Special thanks to Linda Lowry for this years gift 
arrangement. Also, the winners of the two gift bags, donated by Jay Harris, 
were Steve Wells and Bonnie Bell.  On Saturday, February 15th sixteen (16) 
V8’ers toured the Deer Creek Winery / Vintage Car Museum in Escondido 
followed by a drive up Old 395 to the Rainbow Oaks Restaurant, Fallbrook. 
The weather cooperated and we enjoyed a delicious lunch and fellowship in 
the restaurant “ corral” outdoor patio area. Our EFV8’s fit right in at this 40’s 
era eatery. Speaking of tours, thanks to all who filled out the 2025 Tour / 
Activities survey. This will be useful in planning future tours and activities. 
The goal is to find fun and interesting locations that best accommodate our 
members.  The guest speaker for March is Tracy McClelland who will give a 
presentation on the recent devastating Palos Verdes, Eaton and other 
So.Cal fires. You don’t want to miss this opportunity to listen and evaluate 
your level of readiness in such a emergency. See you at the March meeting! 

Cheers 
Dan
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SECRETARY 

LINDA 
LOWRY

Board of Director’s & Business Meeting of the Members of  
The Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional Group of the Early Ford V-8 Club 
of America, Inc.  

A California Non-Profit Public Benefit Corporation  
 A regularly scheduled business meeting of the Board of Directors and Members of the Palomar 

Mountain V-8’s Regional Group of the Early Ford V-8 Club of America, Inc., and a California Non-
Profit Public Benefit Corporation was held on February 11, 2025 at the meeting place of the members: 

Richie’s Diner, 40651 Murrieta Hot Springs Road, Murrieta, California.  
Directors Present: Dan Castellini, Steve Wells, Gregg Lowry, Linda Lowry, Bob McClelland  
Members Present & Cars Driven:   Roger & Bonnie Bell, Dan Castellini (’41 Tudor), Bob Davis, Cliff 
Gustin, Tom & Pasty Hamlin, Jay & Janet Harris, Don & Sylvia Harwick, Jim Hurlburt, Gregg & Linda 
Lowry, Bob & Sharon McClelland (’36 Fordor), Jerome Mueller, Rudy Perez, Ron Shedd, Steve 
Wells.   
Guests:  None  
The meeting was called to order at 9:05 a.m.  President Dan opened the meeting and asked Tom Hamlin 
to lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance and Bob McClelland to lead us in Prayer.  
Officer & Committee Reports were accepted:   
President: Dan Castellini- Welcomed everyone. He gave an update on the first National Board meeting 
of 2025: 1) There is no WNM for 2025. Dwindling membership numbers along with escalating costs of 
putting on an event are possible reasons for this. National is looking into possibly taking over the 
Regional Meets if there is no interest by Regional Groups. 2) The Grand National Meet will take 
place in 2028. Plans are underway for the event. 3) The V-8 Times has an advertising shortfall of 
$10,000 from a budgeted $17,000 to an actual $7,000. Vendors are shifting from print to online 
ads. 4) They also discussed the club donating to a San Fernando Valley member who lost 
everything in the fire that swept the area. It was decided that the Director’s would fund the 
donation. 5) The November V-8 Times will be an all-veteran issue and they are looking for articles 
from members. 
Vice President: Steve Wells – Gave Audit Committee update – see New Business  
Treasurer:  Gregg Lowry- Reported a club balance .  
Secretary: Linda Lowry - Presented the January minutes. Motion to accept made by Patsy Hamlin   and 
seconded by Tom Hamlin.   Motion passed. She announced and congratulated those members who 
celebrated birthdays and anniversaries in February.  
Director: Bob McClelland – No report  
Accessories: Janet Harris - Looking for orders!  
Advertising: Don Harwick – Reported he has a new advertiser for the Valve Chatter.   
He is also looking for recommendations for a ‘33 pickup steering box repair.  
Dan thanked both Don & Sylvia for their ongoing efforts.  
Membership & Club Badges: Bob Davis - Thanked Steve & Bob for their efforts in helping him contact 
the few remaining members he had not heard from. Last year our membership stood at 43 members. To 
date, two members will not be renewing due to either moving or poor health, and two members have not 
responded making our membership total 39 for 2025.  
Sunshine: Jackie Ouellette – No report  
  
Tours:   Dan Castellini gave an update on the tour to Deer Park Winery this Saturday, 2/15. He 
collected the Tour Survey from members indicating choices and suggestions for upcoming tours.  
(CONT. ON PG 3) 

http://WWW.VALVECHATTER.ORG
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We’re STILL looking for your stories.  What travel’s have 
you done, what restorations have you done on your car?  
We would love to feature your story in the Valve Chatter!  
You can also send sale or wanted ads for future Valve 
Chatters!  Notify me if your item has sold.

NEXT REG. MTG. MARCH, 11TH 
RICHIE’’S DINER, 40651 MURRIETA 
HOT SPRINGS ROAD 8:00 - 10:00

A NOTE FROM THE EDITOR

Old Business: None  
 New Business:   
Steve Wells gave an update on the Audit Committee. Steve Wells, Bob McClelland & Dan Castellini met 
with Gregg Lowry, Treasurer, to review the Club data. The committee found the records to be in order. 
Steve Wells moved to accept the report; Dan Castellini seconded; motion passed.  Dan thanked Steve 
and the committee and Gregg for their efforts.  
Gregg Lowry presented the 2025 Budget of Expenditures and Receipts. Bob McClelland moved to 
accept the budget as presented. Roger Bell seconded; motion passed.  
Announcements: Dan Castellini presented the latest publication from the V-8 Foundation and remarked 
at how their membership continues to grow. He encouraged      our members to join if they are not already 
members. Bob McClelland added that they would love articles for their publication as well.   
Program: No program  
Tom’s Trivia Question: What was the first year Ford used a sealed beam in his automobile? Tom gave us 
the correct answer – 1940 – and a bit of history behind it.  
 Special Drawing: – Tom Hamlin announced $75 was collected with $37 going to the club and $38 won 
by Sharon McClelland. Valentine gift won by Janet Harris. Car Care gift bags donated by Jay Harris won 
by Steve Wells and Bonnie Bell.   
Being no further business to come before the meeting and on motion duly made by Janet Harris and 
seconded by Ron Shedd, the meeting adjourned at 10:11 a.m.   
It is directed that this action be filed in the Minute Book of the Corporation.   This action is executed 
pursuant to the Corporation Code of the state of California, which requires accurate minutes of any 
meeting of the Board be maintained.  
  
Dated:  February 11, 2025  

Respectfully submitted,  
  
Linda Lowry, Secretary  
Corporate Minutes  
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ACCESSORIES  
2025                                              

   
All prices include embroidery  and tax. Sizes S-2XL
Women's Polo     $21
Men's Polo          $24
Cap                     $10.80

Long sleeved denim shirt  $21
Short sleeved denim shirt  $19.75
Long sleeved tee shirt with or without pocket    $16.31
Short sleeved tee shirt with or without pocket    $13.05
Nylon jacket                      $27

A club member can also go on SanMar.com web sight and look under Port 
Authority brand.  It Is a wholesale web sight so you can not buy from them.  But, if 
you see something you wish to purchase, note the order number, color and product 
and Tim will give us the price with embroidery and tax. This is actually the best way 
to pick out the color you want.

Feel free to call me if you need help,

Janet

Accessory Chair report 

Jackets 
You can go online to S&S Active Ware website and pick out any jacket.  Email me the product 
name and number and I will get the price for you.  It will be less than stated in the catalogue.  The 
club emblem will be attached to the left chest. 
All other products go to SanMar website.  Look under “Port Authority” brand.  You can pick anything 
you want.  Just email me the product name and number and I will get a price for you.  Price will 
include having our logo sewed on. When you order, make a check payable to Palomar V-8 Club and 
send to Janet Harris:   
             3088 Skycrest Dr 
             Fallbrook, 92028 

Turnaround time is approximately 2 weeks. I will pick up your order and bring it to the next meeting. 
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FOR SALE/WANTED 
Items from the 1933/34 Ford CENTURY OF PROGRESS asking price for all $150. 
(Does not include ruler).                    Gary Walcher 619-916-8817

WANTED

1941 Ford front spring , Dave Louzek  
858-682-8585.
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FOR SALE

1941 Ford SEDAN DELIVERY STREET ROD -  $55,000.  CALL JERRY AT 909-518-5496

PLEASE LEAVE A MESSAGE.  I WILL CALL YOU BACK!

1919 MODEL T FORD, OLDER RESTORATION, PAINT IN 
GOOD SHAPE, NICE UPHOLSTERY & TOP.  FOR MORE 

INFORMATION CONTACT DAVID BJORKLUND 
(951) 852-2155

Craftsman table drill press. 8 inch   
1/3 horse power  1/2 inch chuck 
hardly used                     $20.00 
Micro Precision bubble wheel balancer, 
including an assortment of weights   
                                       $20.00 
Jay Harris 
760-310-9530
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(CONT. ON PG. 8
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MORE PICTURES BY PATSY HAMLIN

AND THE WINNERS ARE 
SHARON MCCLELLAND 

STEVE WELLS  
BONNIE BELL 
JANET HARRIS 

CLIFF GUSTIN, JIM HURLBERT, STEVE WELLS, RON SHEDD    ROGER, BONNIE, LINDA

  DON & SYLVIA HARWICK.DON, TOM HAMLIN, SYLVIA SHARON MCCLELLAND

   DAN CASTILLINI.    RON SHEDD, RUDY PEREZ
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DEER PARK MUSEUM TOUR
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SUNSHINE REPORT
THINKING OF OUR MEMBERS STRUGGLING

PLEASE KEEP ALL MEMBERS IN YOUR 
THOUGHTS & PRAYERS

CARD SENT TO JERRY OTTESON WHO IS 
RECOVERING FROM SURGERY

FOR SALE/WANTED 

1934 cowl lights $100. pair
GARY WALCHER  619-916-8817
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Palomar Mountain V-8’s 
Regional Group of the Early 

Ford V-8 Club of America, Inc., 
Temecula, CA  Organized 

November 8, 1996 Chartered 
January 18, 1997 RG #148

 Incorporated August 7, 2001
2023 Board of Directors & 

Officers 
President    Dan Castillini

Vice President   Steve Wells
Treasurer        Greg Lowry
Secretary        Linda Lowry
Director Robert McClelland

2022 Committee Chairpersons
ACCESSORIES 

Janet Harris 
AUDIT COMMITTEE 

Officers & Member at Large per 
By-laws 

ADVERTISING  Don Harwick
 www.valvechatter.org  

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Robert McClelland  

Email: remac278@msn.com 
DEADLINE: 20th of Each Month 

*Opportunity drawing CHAIR
Tom Hamlin 

SUNSHINE CHAIR 
Jackie Ouellette 

TOUR LEADERS 
Volunteers on Monthly Basis 
WEBSITE CHAIR: OPEN/

BOARD
AdHoc committees: President is 

Ex-Officio member on all 
committees 

MEMBERSHIP
Bob Davis

On-line: www.valvechatter.org 
Initiation Fee: $40.00 (includes 
two Regional Group Name Tags 
to wear to meetings & events.) 

Annual dues: $25 per year (Jan. 

http://www.valvechatter.org
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(Continue from February)

SO, WHAT HAPPENED 
NEXT AT FORD MOTOR 
AFTER INTRODUCTION 

In this series, we will share the evolution of Ford trucks through the ages including 
some new “firsts” and a bit of trivia. First, a bit of history about the truck 
generation.  This chart shows the 14 generations of F-Series from 1948 to present 
day. 


Before I begin with the model year 1953, pickup trucks have always been of 
special interest to me.  In fact, my son’s 1946 ford pickup project re-energized my 
passion for cars and trucks.   The 2nd   generation of F-100 started with 1953 and 
was successful in America due to its improved design which focused on driver 
comfort and a more modern spacious cab, a powerful new V-8 engine option, and 
a design that made it more appealing to everyday users while still maintaining its 
workhorse capabilities, making it a popular choice for both farmers and working-
class individuals.     


While the 1953 F-100 featured a wider front end, a more spacious cab with better 
visibility, and a sleeker overall look compared to previous models, it became more 
comfortable to drive and an established reputation for being a dependable work 
truck, which further boosted its continuing popularity.   The overhead Y-block V-8 
replaced the flathead engine and provided increased power and performance 
appealing to those who needed a robust work truck.  Ford continued with catering 
to the users from farmers and ranchers to tradespeople and everyday drivers by 
providing various body styles and payload capacities. ( CONT ON PG 17) 
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(CONT FRM PG 16)
Ford also increased dimensions with an updated chassis.  The model nomenclature 
of the F-Series name went from a single digit to three digits.   The half-ton F-1 
became the F-100 and     F-2 and F-3 were combined into the 3⁄4-ton F-250.   The 
F-4 became the one-ton F-350.  Conventional F-Series trucks were F-500 to F-900; 
the cab over engine chassis was renamed C-Series trucks.  In 1956, the cab 
underwent a major revision with a centered/wraparound windshield, new doors, a 
redesigned dashboard, and an (optional) panoramic rear window.   In line with Ford 
cars, the 1956 F-Series offered seat belts as an option.   Separate front fenders 
ended in this generation.  

The Next Generations of Ford Trucks  

Beginning with 1957, the F-Series underwent significant modernization and 
redesign.  Front fenders became integrated into the body, and the new "Style side" 
bed continued the smooth lines to the rear of the pickup.   The cab-over F-Series 
was discontinued, having been replaced by the tilt-cab C-Series.   In 1959, Ford 
began its first production of factory four-wheel-drive pickups.  Ford introduced a 
dramatically new style of pickup in 1961 with the fourth-generation F-Series.  
Longer and lower than its predecessors, these trucks had increased dimensions 
and new engine and gearbox choices.   Additionally, the 1961–1963 models offered 
an optional unibody design with the cab and bed integrated.   The traditional 
separate cab/bed was offered concurrently.   The unibody proved unpopular, and 
Ford discontinued the option after the 1963 model year.  In 1965, the” Twin I-Beam" 
front suspension was a significant mid-cycle redesign and continued to be used 
until 1996 on the F-150. A 300 cubic inch (4.9 L) six-cylinder inline engine was 
added for the F-series in 1965. It was essentially the standard Ford 240 cubic inch 
(3.9 L) truck six with a longer stroke. Additionally, the Ranger name made its first 
appearance in 1965 on a Ford pickup (previously, the Ranger denoted a base 
model of the Edsel).   Introduced in 1967, dimensions were increased, engine 
options were expanded, and plusher trim levels became.   In 1968, to comply with 
FMVSS (Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standards), marker lights were added to the 
rear bedside and front sides of the hood.   In 1970 a switch from metal bar style 
grillwork to the plastic egg crate style. The next (sixth) generation continued to be 
built on the 1965 fourth-generation's revised platform, but with front disc brakes, 
increased cabin dimensions, full double-wall bed construction, and increased use 
of galvanized steel.   The FE engine series was discontinued in 1976 after a nearly 
20-year run and replaced by the more modern 335 and 385 series engines.   When 
and why did the F-150 become a model?   In 1975, the F-150 was introduced in 
between the F-100 and the F-250 to avoid certain emission control restrictions. For 
1978, square headlights replaced the previous models round ones on higher-trim-
package models, such as Lariat and Ranger, and became standard equipment for 
1979.


The seventh-generation F-Series was introduced for 1980, marking the first ground-
up redesign of the model line since 1965. Alongside an all-new chassis, the pickup 
trucks received a completely new body. While distinguished by straighter body 
lines, the aerodynamics of the exterior were optimized to improve fuel economy. 
Sharing their cab structure with F-Series pickup trucks, medium-duty trucks (F-600 
through F-800) underwent their first redesign since 1967.   Powertrains underwent 
multiple revisions including introduction of a 6.9L diesel V8 (sourced from a 
partnership with International Harvester) and became an option for 1983.  The 5.0L 
V8 was fitted with fuel injection as standard equipment for 1986, becoming the first 
fuel-injected engine in an American-market pickup truck.  
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(CONT FRM PG 17)
For 1982, Ford revised the badging by replacing the "FORD" hood lettering with the 
Ford Blue Oval grille emblem.   After 30 years as the smallest F-Series truck, the 
F-100 was dropped after 1983.   This generation was also the final version of the F-
Series to offer a three-speed, column-shifted manual transmission; it is also the 
second-to-last vehicle sold in the United States with this configuration.  

In 1987, a major revision took place with many body panels revised, including a 
completely new front fascia; composite headlights, the first full size American truck 
to feature them; the interior also underwent a redesign.  The long-running Flares ide 
bed design was retired until its return in the 1992.   For 1988; the F-Series became 
the first American pickup truck model line sold without a carbureted engine option. 
The same year, the 6.9-liter diesel V8 was increased in size to 7.3 liters.   

The next (9th) generation started in 1992 as the second redesign of the 1980 F-
Series architecture.   Adapting design elements from the newly introduced Explorer 
and redesigned E-Series and Ranger, the F-Series received a slightly lower hood 
line, rounding the front fenders, bumper, and grille.  The light-duty F-Series received 

a driver-side airbag starting in the 1994 model year.   

To commemorate the 75th anniversary of the first Ford factory-produced truck (the 
1917 Ford Model TT), Ford offered a 75th-anniversary package on its 1992 F-Series, 
consisting of a stripe package, an argent-colored step bumper, and special 75th-
anniversary logos.  

For 1993, a turbocharger became available on the 7.3L "IDI" diesel.  In the middle of 
the 1994 model year (referred to as "1994.5"), International replaced the IDI with the 
new 7.3L T444E turbo diesel, the first engine branded as a Ford Power Stroke.     

In the 1997 model year, Ford made a substantial change to the F-Series range of 
trucks, splitting its pickup line into two vehicle families because from the 70s to the 
90s, pickup trucks had transitioned in usage exclusively for work use to a major 
increase in demand for dual-purpose (both work and personal use) and effectively 
serving as a second car.     

FINAL PART (10th Generation, Super Duty and more) TO BE CONTINUED  

Source of this article was various internet and Wikipedia sites 


SUBMITTED BY GREGG LOWRY 
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MONTHLY CLUB BUSINESS & BOARD  OF DIRECTOR MEETINGS 
Second  Tuesday Monthly 

(January thru November) Breakfast @ 8:00 am Meeting @ 9:00 a.m.
Richies Real American Diner 40651 Murrieta Hot Springs Road

Murrieta, Ca. 92562
MARCH IITH
APRIL 11TH
MAY 13TH

Palomar Mountain V-8’s
VALVE CHATTER newsletter
The Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional Group
of the Early Ford V-8 Club of America, Inc
A non-profit public benefit charitable California 
Corporation Regional Group No.148 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!  MARCH,  2025
CHECK OUT

http://www.socalcarculture.com/events.html
MARCH 2ND Perris* - Sky Dive Perris Airport Cruise-In Car Show - 2091 Goetz Rd. 
MARCH 2ND Pomona - Pomona Swap Meet and Classic Car Show at the Fairplex -

MARCH 22ND Escondido - Early Ford & Hot Rod Parts Swap Meet - 29013 
Champagne Blvd. - 9AM - 1PM 
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